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I have a Public Safety concern for Nevada. A doctorate with years of training and background
knowledge is always a better choice to give immunizations. Why? A narrow focused course on how
to give shots, and an immunization eligibility form are not addressing the condition or treatment a
patient might have or be receiving. Often, patients are reluctant to answer the questions thoroughly
or correctly because of embarrassment or denial and they may be waiting for that one-on-one with
the Pharmacist in a private room. A Pharmacist will ask lots of questions, learn more about the
current medications the patient is taking, and make the patient feel more relaxed to speak. Their title
also puts the patient as ease and provides authority. The Pharmacist is trained and can handle
medical questions and handle an emergency on those rare occasions with post-shot reactions. This
brings up the concern of unauthorized medical advice being given by a Pharmacy Technician when
questions are asked. Who will be responsible for a bad outcome? The Pharmacy Technician? The
Pharmacist? Both? (All pharmacy employees needs to know WHO is responsible BEFORE this
ruling is determined.)

My mother is in her 80’s. She doesn't always provide the right answers regarding her medical. She
does not always give the true story. | believe she does this because she wants to make herself look
great in front of others. If there are others around, like being at the counter of a pharmacy, or
reception desk, she will put on her best image. Behind closed doors with a doctor or pharmacist, she
becomes real. She listens and shares her health issues and concerns.

Many of the people going to the Pharmacy today for immunizations, are people over 65 years of age.
As aging people, many have underlying health issues and do not want the world to know. Having a
technician administering shots needs to be thought about carefully. If a medical problem should arise
during or after the shot, only the person administering the shot should be held accountable and
"specific insurance” should be purchased to cover their potential mistakes.

I trust my concerns will be addressed to keep everyone safe.
Sincerely,
Denise Chilipka

702.301.4913 cell
dco2@cox.net






